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John Milton Earle (1794-1874) and his brother Pliny  Earle (1809-1892) were born 
into a Quaker family in Leicester Mass.  They were children of Pliny Earle 
(1762-1832) and Patience (Buffum) Earle (1770-1849) .  From 1827 to 1858, John 
Milton Earle was editor and proprietor of the Worce ster Spy .  He was elected to 
the Massachusetts House of Representatives from 184 4 to 1852, and to the 
Massachusetts Senate in 1858.  From 1859 to 1862, h e served as Commissioner to 
the Indians of Massachusetts.  The younger Pliny Ea rle attended Leicester 
Academy and the Friends' School in Providence, R.I. , and earned his medical 
degree at the University of Pennsylvania in 1837.  A physician and 
psychiatrist, Pliny Earle studied in Europe between  1837 and 1839 and served as 
superintendent of the State Lunatic Hospital in Nor thampton, Mass., from 1864-
1885.  
 
In 1821, John Milton Earle married Sarah Hussey (17 99-1858) of Nantucket, Mass. 
 They had nine children, of whom eight survived inf ancy: Ann H. (1822-  ); 
Elizabeth (1824-1858); Catherine (1828-1874); Marth a B. (1829-   ); Sarah F. 
(1831-   ); Pliny (1834-  ); Samuel H. (1837-1837);  and Frances C. (1840-  ). 
 
The earliest letters in this collection are between  the elder Pliny Earle and 
his brothers Jonah (1765-1846), Henry (1774-1837) a nd Timothy (1778-1819) 
regarding the wool card manufacturing business.  Th e correspondence of John 
Milton Earle and his family begins with letters bet ween Earle and Sarah Hussey 
in the period of their courtship, and these letters  contain much discussion of 
reading and Quakerism.  Later letters include many to and from Earle's 
children, particularly Ann H. Earle, although many members of the family are 
correspondents and recipients.  Other correspondent s include Lucy Chase (1822-



1909) of Worcester.  Although focusing on family an d local matters, these 
letters cover a very wide range of topics.  Numerou s letters between John 
Milton Earle and his wife Sarah date to the period after their marriage, as she 
frequently visited Nantucket.  These letters contai n much news of events in 
Worcester and Nantucket. 
 
The papers of the younger Pliny Earle include a ser ies of diaries from the 
years 1831 to 1833 as well as travel and medical no tes from his visits to 
Europe and Turkey in 1838-1839.  There are also gen ealogical notes on the Earle 
family and a "description of Elizabeth B. Chase's S piritual Communications" 
dated 1852. 
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Miscellaneous materials include a group of subscrip tions for the Quaker 
Meeting, Leicester Mass., 1790's; genealogical note s compiled by John Milton 
Earle, and penmanship exercise books and an account  book of Sarah Hussey.  
There is also a small amount of material concerning  the Mulberry Grove Boarding 
School, a school for young women in Leicester condu cted from 1827 to 1839 by 
John Milton and Pliny Earle's sisters Sarah (1800-1 834), Lucy (1805-1887), and 
Eliza (1807-1846).   
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